
 
 

March 13, 2024 
 
 
Jolie Harrison, Division Chief 
Permits and Conservation Division, Office of Protected Resources, 
1315 East-West Highway, F/PR1 Room 13805, 
Silver Spring, MD 20910  
 
Re: NEETMA Memorandum Regarding Work Complete 
 
Dear Ms. Harrison: 
 
NextEra Energy Transmission MidAtlantic Holdings, LLC (NEETMA), applied for and received 
an Incidental Harassment Authorization (IHA; 87 FR 40796) under the Marine Mammal 
Protection Act to conduct reconnaissance level HRG&G surveys off the coast of New Jersey 
valid from July 1, 2022, through June 30, 2023.  
 
This memorandum is to confirm that no HRG&G work occurred under this authorization, and no 
future work is expected to occur which would necessitate the reissuance of the prior 
Authorization. Should future work occur on this project, a new IHA would be sought at that 
time. 
 
Please feel free to contact me at Jennifer.Field@nexteraenergy.com or (561) 758-7277 or Sarah 
Zappala at Sarah.Zappala@hdrinc.com or (201) 335-9450 with additional questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jennifer Field 
 
Jennifer Field  
Senior Environmental Manager 
NextEra Energy  
 
 

 


